
 
 

 
8th April 2022 
 

Dear parents and carers, 
 
This term has certainly raced by and we have finished the term with a jam-packed week. 
Thank you to all of our parents and carers who attended parents’ meetings throughout the 
week, we hope that you found these useful and an opportunity to celebrate how hard your 
children are working. From speaking to teachers across the school, there are a couple of 
areas that would be really useful to practice at home if there is an opportunity, these are 
telling the time and times tables. For telling the time there are useful links HERE and for 
times tables all of the children in key stage 2 have a login for Times Tables Rock Stars, 
additionally I have shared a poster showing the key 21 multiplication facts later in this 
newsletter. 
 
I was so proud of our year 3 and year 4 footballers on Tuesday who competed in their 
matches against Truro Prep School with enthusiasm and determination. For many this was 
their first ever match but you wouldn’t have known it, we had dynamic defenders, midfield 
maestros and amazing attackers! 
 

 
On Thursday, Seedlings had a very exciting day visiting Trebah gardens. They had a fabulous 
time, whilst representing the school brilliantly and this was a great way to round off their 
science learning focus of plants. Buds also had a great time making their own salads, parents 
might have been amazed at how willing and enthusiastic they were to eat these! 
 
At the end of this week, the whole school was entertained by year 5 and year 6 musicians. 
This was BRILLIANT – we have so much talent in our school. A huge thank you also goes to 
Miss Dyer for organising this. 
 
Finally, today we are very sad to be saying good bye to Mrs Fox. She has been a huge part of 
our school family for many years and we will miss her greatly. However, we wish her every 
success in her new role and know that she will be amazing in this. 
 
I hope you all have a fabulous Easter break and find time to relax with friends and family. 
 
 
 
Mr Hick  

https://www.topmarks.co.uk/Search.aspx?q=telling+time


 
New School Meal Menu 
 

 
SATs Meeting 
 
Thank you to everyone who joined us for the Y6 SATs meeting on Thursday. Several people 
asked for a copy of the PowerPoint and I have uploaded this to the website under ‘news’ 
HERE. 

https://www.chacewater.cornwall.sch.uk/web/news/8703


Clubs 
 
No will be no clubs in the first week back after term. We will start new clubs in the second 
week back and will send out details soon about how to sign up for these. Our intention is to 
run these clubs for the duration of the whole summer term. 
 
Cross Country 
 
On Sunday 24th April Cornwall Athletic Club are having a ‘Spring Warm Up’ 
meeting. There are number of events, including cross country which might be 
of interest to some of our children. We have shared the details with children 
in Y3,4,5,6 who have expressed an interest.  

 

PTA Easter Egg Hunt 

We are also holding an Easter Egg Hunt during the Easter holidays. On 

Wednesday 13th April, at the Village Hall and Millennium Green. 2- 5pm. 

Grab some friends and come and have some fun. We will be selling 

refreshments and cakes. There will also be a hamper raffle and guess the name 

of the bunny.  

Tickets must be purchased in advance and are available now via PTA events, £2 

a child plus a small booking fee. 

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/chacewaterschoolpta 

We hope to see lots of you there.  

 
Holiday Food Vouchers 

 
Our local authority has once again provided funding to facilitate Free School Meal provision 
(for those in receipt of benefits related Free School Meals) over the Easter holiday. We will 
use the WONDE platform as before and they will be issued electronically via email. The 
vouchers will be valued at £30 per eligible child to cover the holiday period. 
 
 
Richard Lander Parents Meeting 
 
Lucy Watts will be visiting the school on the 23rd May to speak to the year 6 children who 
will be transferring to Richard Lander in September. At the of the day there will be a 
meeting for parents and carers as part of the induction process. 
 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pta-events.co.uk%2Fchacewaterschoolpta&data=04%7C01%7C%7C55cda14a3140428385e808da12839765%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637842653627431363%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=2C72cPkWsVfK%2FaYU2ANor9NRTB9Ir6rURakio6yobTk%3D&reserved=0


Times Tables 

A quick and automatic recall of times tables is key building block for 

children in mathematics. Regular practice of these with your children 

really does make a difference and overtime will help to improve their 

confidence in all areas of mathematics. The Oxford Owl website 

HERE has some really good information, tips and games that are 

really helpful in helping you to support your children. 

Children in key stage 2 also have access to Times Tables Rockstars which is great way to 

practice in a fund way.  

If we known the 21 facts highlighted below then we can use these to work out all of our tables. 

 

 

COVID 
 
From 1st April the guidance surrounding COVID-19 changed. There is no longer an expectation 
that children are tested and free tests are no longer available. Children and young people who 
are unwell and have a high temperature should stay at home and avoid contact with other 
people. They can go back to school when they no longer have a high temperature, and they 
are well enough to attend.  
 

https://home.oxfordowl.co.uk/maths/primary-multiplication-division/help-with-times-tables/


If a child or young person has a positive COVID-19 test result they should try to stay at home 
and avoid contact with other people for 3 days after the day they took the test, if they can. 
After 3 days, if they feel well and do not have a high temperature, the risk of passing the 
infection on to others is much lower. This is because children and young people tend to be 
infectious to other people for less time than adults. Children and young people who usually 
go to school, college or childcare and who live with someone who has a positive COVID-19 
test result should continue to attend as normal. 
 

Dates For Your Diary  

8.4.22 End of Spring Term 

9.5.22 Year 6 SATs Week 

25.4.22 Start of Summer Term 

23.5.22 Y6 RLS meeting followed by meeting for parents (3.15pm). 

30.5.22 – 3.6.22 Half Term 

6.6.22 School closed  - lieu of Jubilee Bank Holiday 

15.6.22 – 17.6.22 Year 6 Camp 

22.7.22 End of Summer Term 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ACORNS Patrick & Mia 

SEEDLINGS Gabriel & Dylly 

BUDS Ellie & Benny 

YOUNG OAKS Oscar & Lorna 

BUR OAKS Esme, Nancy & Orla 

RED OAKS Charlie, Isla & Aaron 

MIGHTY OAKS Whole Class 



Signposting 

 



 

 


